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Public Comment for Meeting on June 15, 2020 

about Agenda Item 12 

Name: 

CHRISTY 

ZAMAN! 

Comments: 

Email: 

  

Phone:  

 

Address:  

Nonprofits are a great asset to the City of Pasadena in not only bringing millions of dollars in 

community services to our city, but in developing authentic relationships with youth and families 

that are built on openness, care, communication, and trust. 

As we begin discussing our city budget it is imperative to prioritize a number of issues that are 

indicated as high needs and requests from our youth: 

• Quality, city-wide internet access is an equity issue. Our youth are struggling to get online to

access their school work. This is a top priority. 

• Expand the Summer Rose program to a year-round program, and expand its funding. This has

been requested by youth consistently in the Youth Master Plan. 

• Immediately fill the position for the Office of the Young Child.

• Youth Month- has been defunded for more than a decade- it would be nice to have the city invest

in this legacy program again. 

• Waive all nonprofit permit fees (park, events, fire) for community events.

Programs like Summer Rose and Youth Month have been recognized as Legacy Programs by City 

Council -they both need your support. 06/15/2020 
Item 12 



Christy Zamani, Executive Director Day One

Chair, Partnership for Children Youth and Families

Consent given to read my comments out loud: Yes
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Public Comment for Meeting on June 15, 2020 

about Agenda Item 12. 

Name: Dianne Philibosian 

on behalf of coalition of 9 

individuals and 12 

organizations 

Email: 

  

Phone: 

 

  

Address:  

Comments: 

Mayor and Members of the City Council: 

Via this brief comment, I call your attention to a letter with attachments regarding the City's Early 

Child Development Policy passed unanimously by the City Council, March 2015, and the Office of 

the Young Child. The signatories represent a wide coalition of early childhood experts, advocates, 

and nonprofit organizations. We request that as part of the budget recommendations you approve 

filling the vacant position of the Early Child Development Coordinator and continue funding the 

Office of the Young Child as an essential service and system in our City. During this critical time 

of pandemic and social unrest, it is necessary that this receive your immediate attention as critical 

to a total social and racial justice system of the City. We urge you to: 

• fill the vacant Early Child Development Coordinator position

• continue funding the Office of the Young Child

• direct staff to provide a detailed report as of June 30, 2020, on the implementation of the Early

Child Development Policy, including implementation of the Vision of the Policy and Core of the 

Master Plan, the Eight Building Blocks. 

Thank you. 

Dianne Philibosian, Ph.D. on behalf of coalition of 9 individuals and 12 organizations 
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Public Comment for Meeting on June 15, 2020 

about Agenda Item 12 

Name: Mohammad Tajsar Email:   Address: Pasadena, CA 91104 

Comments: 

My name is Mohammad Tajsar, and I am a senior staff attorney at the ACLU of Southern 

California. The ACLU of Southern California supports the call of many local civil society 

organizations, organizers, activists, and community members in the city of Pasadena to reject the 

current proposed budget, and calling for the City Council to shift funding from the Pasadena Police 

Department. We also join the calls of other community members calling for a 20% reduction of the 

Police Department's budget into social services and the public health department. In this time of a 

pandemic, the City can afford to take money out of an already bloated police department budget 

and reinvest in much needed social services that are desperately underfunded during the 

extraordinary recession that people are coping with in this time. To be frank, increasing the police 

department's budget during this time is wrongheaded and tone-deaf given the extraordinary crisis 

Pasadena residents are facing every day, and given the historically low crime rates that we have 

enjoyed in recent years across the Southland. The ACLU of Southern California calls for this 

Council to meet the challenge of the moment and reinvest in the people of this City. 

Consent given to read my comments out loud: Yes 

1 

06/15/2020 
Item 12 



Martinez, Ruben 

From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Subject: 

City Web 

Monday, June 15, 2020 11 :41 AM 

Public Comment; City_Council 

Public Comment for Meeting on June 15, 2020 about Agenda Item 12 
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about Agenda Item 12 

Name: 

Ashley 

Carrasco 

Comments: 

Email: 

  

Phone: 

 

  

Address:   

As a member of the Pasadena community and someone who works with the youth in our 

community I know the importance of summer programming and youth engagement. The Summer 

ROSE Program was a staple in our community, an opportunity for our youth to receive mentorship, 

training's, and job experience while being able to contribute to their family income. With that being 

said, I would have liked to see a little more effort and creativity to continue the Summer ROSE 

Program instead of disbanding it for the summer, If the City will not be hosting a summer ROSE 

program this year I would like to see those funds be redistributed to local non profits and 

organizations who are doing the work to engage our youth and do expect Summer ROSE to be back 

and running next year. 

Consent given to read my comments out loud: Yes 
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Public Comment for Meeting on June 15, 2020 

about Agenda Item 12 

Name: Jazmin Jimenez Address: , Pasadena, CA 91107 

Comments: 

As a proud Blair Alum,UCLA Alum, Pasadena resident,and Pasadena employee.I would like to 

express my strong support for increasing funding for the Summer Rose Program.As a former 

Summer Rose employee, I have first-hand knowledge of the program and have experienced its 

benefits.Being placed at Day One,at the young age of 15 allowed me to learn valuable skills, be 

immersed in a learning environment, and work hand-in-hand with community partners that move 

our city forward. I was able to form meaningful relationships with the staff,that I can proudly call 

my second family-they have been instrumental in mentoring me throughout the years.I would have 

never imagined that joining the Rose Program would have led to the start of my career.I've been 

employed by Day One as a youth at Blair,while working towards my BA at UCLA,while working 

towards my masters at UCLA, and after graduation as a professional.Having a full-time job in the 

city I live in,while making a solid living wage is a gift.It was the Rose Program that started this 

path for me, and it has the potential to do so for so many other youth.I urge you to invest in this 

program that has a proven record of success. 

Consent given to read my comments out loud: Yes 
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Public Comment for Meeting on June 15, 2020
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Nanae: Jennifer Jimenez Address: Pasadena, CA 91107

Comments:

My name is Jennifer Jimenez and as a proud PHS Alum,UCSC Alum,Pasadena resident,and

Pasadena employee. I would like to express my strong support for increasing funding for the

Summer Rose Program.As a former Summer Rose employee,! have experienced the many benefits

that come with being part of the program. I had joined the program to be able to help out my family

with the financial hardship we were facing. Apart from earning an income, I was able to develop

leadership skills that I would be able to use in my professional career by being placed at Day One.

By showing the Executive Director my hardwork and dedication to giving back to a community I

grew up in, I was able to become a full-time at Day One. If it wasn't for the Rose Program, I do not

know where I would be without great leaders in my community that inspired me to be the best

person I can be as a professional. I believe Pasadena Youth should be given the same opportunity

as me. I want our youth to grow, learn, and develop valuable skills in the program that would allow

them to become great professionals in their future careers.Thank you.

Consent given to read my comments out loud: Yes
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Public Comment for IVteeting on June 15, 2020
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Name: Giovanni Cervantes Robles Address: Pasadena, CA 91104

Comments:

My name is Giovanni Cervantes and as a proud Pasadena resident,Blair alum,and former Summer

Rose employee I fully support increasing funding for the Summer Rose Program. I participated in

the program throughout high school and have experienced first-hand its invaluable benefits.

Through three different placements in community parks and local non-profits I was able to gain

real work experience and learn valuable skills that have shaped me professionally today. The work

was fun and I was able to create meaningful relationships with community partners that otherwise I

would have never known existed.My work at Day One, during my final year in the program, was

the most meaningful. Here I was introduced to a great team of staff dedicated to helping low

income communities and at risk youth like myself. The staff there were instrumental in mentoring

me and played a major role in my love for helping youth, families,and low income

communities. With their continuous help throughout the years, I received my BA from UCLA and

have since continued my work in non-profit community mental health. The Rose program was a

catalyst to the start of my career and fully support increased funding so students in Pasadena can

continue to benefit from it.

Consent given to read my comments out loud: Yes
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about Agenda Item 12 

Name: Kris 

Ockershauser 

Comments: 

Email: Phone: 
Address: 

The Star News editorial Sunday and Joe Matthew's column recently put it well regarding the Police 

Dept. budget: 

California's police officers' escalating salaries, benefits and pensions are swallowing up municipal 

budgets ... having more than doubled since 1980, with no end in sight. All this in a time of low 

crime. For starters, redirect the recently approved $420,000 for upgrading police helicopter 

surveillance technology of its cameras. The Health Department has been cut by more than $400,000 

in the midst of a pandemic ... give the money to them. 

Consent given to read my comments out loud: Yes 
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